
PREZ SEZ MARCH 2024 

Greetings to all my fellow club members! 
As Saint Patty's Day I approaches, we find ourselves in the 
middle of March already!  Time is zooming by, but with so many events 
happening the excitement is building to rev up the old motor and enjoy 
all these great happenings! 

I am happy to inform you that at our February meeting we had 
25 members in attendance, along with 14 MG's. Thrilled that we 
had five new members join our club during the past few weeks!
Shout out to our New Members  .... 
Welcome .. and we do hope you will join in as many activities as 
possible possible! That brings our grand total to almost 90 members for 
the 2024 roster. 

Mark Spaulding attended the first ever Amelia Kickoff event sponsored by 
Classic Motorcar Magazine on Friday March 1st . Surprisingly, he was the 
only MG to attend out of 150 cars. 

Cars & Coffee at The Amelia Concours was in gear Saturday morning March 
2nd. Bruce Sedelmeyer was in attendance and gave a brief synopsis of how 
the morning went. 

Exciting news!i 

·:••t ·t ·" Our members - Glen and Jill Moore won a Blue ribbon, 
plus Best in Class of 1949 - 1955 race cars at the Concours de Elegance.  
Congratulations!! Photos of Glen, Jill, and No. 38 Courtesy of Lonnie Cook. 
Unfortunately, the rain poured down over the weekend which 
was a challenge for all the car owners attending this great event. 
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Here in Jacksonville at the Avenues Mall .... CAFFEINE & OCTANE on 

March 9th was a beautiful sunny day! The parking lot was filled to the 

brim with over 400 cars attending. Mark Spaulding, John Greenwood, and 

myself were the only three MG's . This is always an enjoyable event to 

relax and chat with other car enthusiasts! 

OLD FASHIONED "FARM DAY" at Penny Farms will be happening on 

March 23rd, 10 until 3 PM. This is not a judged event - A fun day filled 

with exhibits ... Food ... Demonstrations ... Games ... Music, Classic Cars and 

even a petting zoo! Our club is participating in this festival day and we 

already have 13 members signed up to go. We would love to have as many 

cars as possible be a part of this event. Please give me a call or a text to 

join me! Text or Call Fred at 904-608-6774 

Our Monthly Meeting on March 30th will be at THE YARDS in the Sawgrass 
community in Ponte Vedra. Time: 9am until 10:30am

The All British car show is happening in Sanford Florida on Saturday 

Apri 6th. There is still be time to register if you are interested. 

APRIL 18-21 The big Gathering of The Faithful-South Event is at 

Crystal River this year. This is the most important and recognized MG 

car show in Florida, it is always a great weekend happening. Please 

register if you plan on going. 

Our April monthly meeting will be held during the GOF, time to be 
determined. 



ez Sez - conti. 

MAY MEE TING WILL BE A FUN ONE! := Neil Nelson has graciously offered 
to host us that day at his house in Fleming Island! 
There will be a tech session on rebuilding SU carburetors. He has a great 

garage and workshop set up and a big outdoor deck ... We plan on 

barbecuing hotdogs and burgers and enjoy our May weather. Starting 

time for the meeting will be announced shortly. 

)Ii({ June 8th (the second Saturday) Caffeine & Octane at the avenues 

mall - MG WILL BE THE FEATURED MARQUE ! We need to have as many 
participants as possible for this event to show our support! 

Looking forward to seeing you all at our next meeting, at The Yards 

on March 30! Please Register to attend on the Club Website. 
Fred := 
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Mark Spaulding 
On Friday, March 1st I participated in the first ever Amelia Island Kickoff 

car show sponsored by Classic Motorcar Magazine at the city park at 

Fernandina Beach. There were 150 cars accepted for the show. The 

classes were British, German, Italian, Japanese and a few extras that I 

can't remember. 

British cars were well represented by a great collection of Morgan's, 

possibly 20 or more, my lone MGB, a beautiful totally renewed, beautiful 

1275 Sprite, a couple gorgeous Jaguars, a great British fire engine. 

The Sprite won in the British Class and it was well deserved. Should be 

some pies attached 

It was a great show, other than getting drenched stupidly trying to drive 

from St Augustine to Amelia with my top stowed, duh! I'll never learn. 

I plan to return next year. 

Mark 



Bruce Sedelme�er 

We went to sleep Friday night with the weather report showing we would 

likely be soaked for about half of the day on the show field. Woke up at 

4am and what a difference 6 hours makes! The weather gods relented 

and gave us a beautiful day with out any rain at all. 

The first hour or so foot traffic was very light and I thought the evening 

forecast had frightened spectators to stay home. But then the floodgates 

opened and the crowd rolled in. Berta and I sat behind our Jack and 

answered questions almost non-stop about Jack with countless pictures 

being taken and smiling faces beaming with appreciation. 

Parked next to me was the beautiful '54 MGTF of Jim McCrory from 

Atlanta who has parked with us the last 3 - 4 years. Unfortunately we 

were the only MG's on the show field. For those interested next year I'd like 

to give tips on how to be accepted when the enrollment opens up. I did 

manage one walk around and took photos of some of the other British 

cars there. 

It was a beautiful day and one I will remember, even the $17 

cheeseburger couldn't dampen our spirits! :) 



MARCH 

__ ....__ ________ _
23RD 

W[ �AV[ ACC[PT[D AN INVITATION TO PARTICIPAT[ WIT� DUR MG'S IN T�IS ON[ DAY rAIR 

JUST A FUN DAY TO G[T TOGITH[R TO 

R[LAX AND HAV[ A GOOD TIM[I 
NOT A JURIED CAR SHOW 

TOWN OF PENNEY FARMS 



All new interior upholstery & carpet including the trunk, rebuilt engine with almost zero 
miles, rebuilt SU carbs w/ SuperDry Kits, new chrome bumpers, new convertible top 

frame, new Robbins Stayfast tan cloth top, black full tonneau cover, Sliding side curtains, 
new wiring harness and voltage regulator, Stainless steel exhaust system, new six volt 

batteries, complete new brake system, new gas tank & more ....... $23,500. Contact Neil 
@ .(904) 716-6550. 



MG CLASSICS 2023 MEETING LOCATIONS 

Date Location Address City Phone 
27-Jan Bannon Lakes Amenities Ctr 435 Bann1:m Lakes Blvd St. Augustine 904-342-2471

24-Feb Bannon Lakes Amenities Ctr 435 BannQn Lakes Blvd St. Augustine 904-342-2471

30-Mar TBD 

18-Apr Plantation Resort, Crystal River GOF Plantation Resort Crystal River FL 

May 18 Neil Nelson's House 227 Hollywood Foresl Dr. Fleming Island.A 

29-Jun TBD 

27-Jul TBD 

31-Aug TBD 

28-Sep TBD 

28-Oct TBD 

??-Nov Bannon Lakes Amenities Ctr 435 Bs1nn2n Lake� Blvd St. Augustine 904-342-2471

14-Dec Bannon Lakes Amenities Ct 435 BannQn Li!k!il� Blvd St. Augustine 904-342-2471

Permanent Director Nell Nelson 

Technical O,alr Bruce Sedelmeyer 

2023 CLUB LEADERSHIP Events 0,alr James Ranieri 

OFFICERS GOF O,alrman 

Membership Olalr 
President Fred Woller 

Permanent Director Richard Gross 

Vice President Bruce Sedelmeyer Director Jim Hall 

Secretary Mark Spaulding Director Len Gelger 

Director Mike Hogan 
Treasurer Ron Pallonarf 

Director Lorraine Puzanskas 

Director 

Newsletter Editor Fred Groenert 



Club Website Features You Can Use 

Go To: https://www.mgclassicsfl.org 

• Join MG Classics of Jacksonville

• Renew Your Annual Club Membership 

• Review the Club Membership Roster (This Requires a
Website Password)

• Obtain a Club Website Password.

• Use Your Credit Card or PayPal to Pay Club Dues, Fees

• Order and Pay for Club Name Tags

• Review Calendar of Events and Car Shows of Club
Membership Interest

• Register for Club Sponsored Events 

• Read the Latest Club Newsletter 

• Read Earlier Newsletters in the Newsletter Archive 

• Read Club Meeting Minutes in the Minutes Archive

MG Classics Ads 
Members: 

To advertise your cars or parts for sale go to the Classifieds page on the 

website website: MGClassicsfl.org. Click on the Safety Fast logo to go to 

the Policy page. Fill out the forms and ad copy as directed. The ads can 

contain pictures of the car or items and a short description of the 

particulars of same. As a member it will be published at no cost for 90 

days. Non-members may also submit ads for cars or parts, but the cost 

will be $10.00 per month, renewable by the S" of the month for the 

following month's newsletter. One may pay through the website by 

PayPal (Yes, PayPal will accept your credit card). 

There are presently at least 3 MG's listed on Craigslist, the silver and 

burgundy TD above and 2 MGBs, all appear to be driveable in their 

present condition. The owners of the MGBs have them go to the 

website to post ads for their cars that will be exposed to enthusiasts. 

• Read the Club Bylaws

• Read Automotive Technical Articles

• Read Car Related Classified Advertisements

• Apply and Pay for Classified Advertisements

• Vote on Club Initiatives and Surveys With the Online
Ballot

• Link to Nearby Out of Area MG Club Websites

• Link to NAMGAR and NAMGBR Websites

• Link to Local British Car Clubs (Jaguar, Austin Healey,
Triumph) Websites

• Review past Club Event Photo Albums

• Read/review Details on MG Classics of Jacksonville
Hosted GOF South 2019

• And More ... just click here

Ian 

• 
(904] 26�1719 RlCHAADPITTMAN 

Your Local MOSS Reos 
Bentley 1975-1980 MGB Shop '1anual 
Nonnally �. 1 copy left: $64.00

We stock a sizable inventory of 11G parts for immediate purchase. 
We give 10'/, off to 11G Classics members and consolidate orders to 
reduce or eliminate shipping charges. 
We honor Hoss sale prices and can give a larger discount on some 
items 

CONTACT 
Wayne Snook: mgbdriver 73@attnet 

Neil Nelson: nwnel@yahoo.com 

98 INDUSTRIAL LOOP 

ORANGE PARK • FLORIDA 32073 

Fax 278-9414 
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Club badges are available through the 
website or at meetings. Sturdily built and will 
add grace and gravitas to your grill. $30 each 

FLA CAR SHOWS website 

is a great resource to find 

out about local & statewide 

car shows and events. Click 

on the logo 

North American MGB Register 

The only MEMBER-RUN organization 
for MGB, MGC, Midget, 1100/1300 and 

Post Abingdon Car owners. 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP $30 ($45 overseas) 
• Dash plaque • Membership card • Window decal

• Six bi-monthly issues of The MG Driver,
a 68-page informative magazine.

• Annual na�onal convention- a tour-day MG party!

North American MGB Register 
PO BOX 876 • Downers Grove, IL 60515-0876 

Toll-free phone: 800-NAMGBR-1 
www.namgbr.org 

Gently Used-Parts- l 
MGA, MGB & Spridget Parts +++ 

MGB Front Fenders (used) 
Intake & Exhaust Manifold 

Carburetor(s) & Distributors 
Starters, Generators, Alternators 

MGB Windshield Frame (2) 
MGB Top Bows (early) 

Wire Wheels, Hubs & Knock-offs 
Plus, plus, plus, .. 

Minor repairs & tune ups (inquire) 
[And, you get to hold the flashlightl] 

Contact Fred Groenert 
For availability & prices, for your failed or missing btt 

904-874-7159 (text or email preferred)
fgrrr@att.net 

From The Frame Up, LLc 

·spoc1a11z1ng in MG hard to find parts" 

Doug Pelton 
Proprietor 

480"688-8186 Co) 
602'-890-4927 (C) 

WWYl.fromthetmm.up.oom 

Register Your MGA With NAMGAR! 
----- Join over 2000 enthusiast owners in 

the restoration, preservation. And 
sheer enjoyment of driving a MGA, 
Magnette or variant of this noble 
breed. You'll receive 6 bi monthly 

issues of MGA!, Our full-color award 
winning magazine, invitations to 
National and Regional Get-togethers 

throughout the U. S. And Canada, plus a knowledge base and 
support group second to none. All this for just $37.50 per year 
(North America), or $52.50 (International). Get more 
information at http://www.namgar.com, or contact 
registrar@namgar.com 

NAMGAR & NAMGBR 
MEMBERS 

Please report your membership to: 

Tony Kimball 
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